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Addendum to The Zero Card Service Fee in  
Administrative Services Agreement 

 
This Addendum to the Administrative Services Agreement is made and entered into on 10/1/2025  (the 
“Effective Date”) between the City of Broken Arrow  (“Client”) and The Zero Card, Inc.(“Consultant”), a 
Delaware Corporation headquartered at 100 S Cincinnati, Suite 503 Tulsa, OK, 74103. NOW 
THEREFORE, in consideration of the mutual promises herein, the parties, intending to be legally 
bound, hereby agree that the following constitutes additional terms and conditions of the stated 
contract. 
 
This Agreement amends and modifies the Service Fee in Exhibit 1 of the Administrative Services 
Agreement dated 09/6/2022  made and entered into by the Client and The Zero Card hereto as follows: 
 

● Effective 10/1/2025 the Client will pay a 18% Service Fee of paid claims to Consultant to be 
funded weekly through claims account on file or other previously agreed upon payment method  

● Term of Addendum is two (2) years  
 

 
All other provisions of the Administrative Services Agreement remain in full force and effect, other than 
any provision that conflicts with the terms and spirit of this Agreement, which shall be deemed to be 
amended appropriately in order to be consistent with this Agreement. 
 
IN WITNESS WHEREOF, the parties hereto have duly executed this Addendum as of the Effective 

Date. 

 

Client                                     The Zero Card Inc.  

Signature: ________________________  Signature: __________________________ 

Name: ___________________________  Name:______________________________ 

Title: ____________________________  Title:_______________________________ 

Date:____________________________  Date:_______________________________ 

                             


